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and mailed to all members of Mitchell Electric 
Membership Corporation.
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Operators on Duty
24 Hours a Day 7 Days a Week

IF YOUR POWER IS OUT
Please call us at one of the numbers 
listed above. We have dispatchers on 

duty 24-hours a day. Be prepared to give 
the name in which the account is listed 

and the account number if possible. This 
information is shown on every electric bill. 
We suggest posting this information near 

a phone in your home.

Statement of Equal Employment Opportunity
All applicants for employment shall be considered and hired on the basis of merit, without regard to race, color, religion, sex (including pregnancy), age, 
national origin, disability, genetic information, or past or present military status.  The employment practices shall ensure equal treatment of all employees, 
without discrimination as to promotion, discharge, rates of pay, fringe benefits, job training, classification, referral, and other aspects of employment, on the 
basis of race, color, religion, sex (including pregnancy), national origin, disability, age, genetic information, or past or present military status.  M/F/V/DV/D

Note:  If you move or no longer have electric service with Mitchell EMC, it is important that members keep their 
address current, so that future disbursements can be properly mailed. Capital credits are reserved for members even 
if they move out of the Mitchell EMC service area. Mitchell EMC will make a diligent effort to send a check by mail.

Serving in 14 Southwest Georgia Counties...

The Board of Directors meets on the 3rd Thursday of each month.
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Don't Fall Victim to Utility Scams
By Abby Berry

Every day, millions of Americans are targeted 
by scammers through phone calls, emails, text 
messages, online or in person. Scammers’ tactics 
can change daily, which is why it’s important for 
consumers to stay on top of the latest scam reports 
from local and national news outlets, as well as your 
local utility companies. 

Just last month, several Mitchell EMC members 
were targeted through a phone scam where the 
scammers demanded immediate payment and 
threatened to shut off power if the money was not 
received. Remember, Mitchell EMC will never 
call you and demand immediate payment without 
notice. 

We want you to be aware of two trending scam 
tactics. One is the overpayment trick, where a 
scammer contacts you and claims that you have 
overpaid your utility bill. The scammer will say they 
need your personal banking information to deposit 
the credit back to your checking account. Don’t 
fall for this scam! If you make an overpayment on 
your energy bill, Mitchell EMC will automatically 
apply the credit to your account, which will carry 
over to your next billing cycle. Another trending 
scam is smishing (short for SMS phishing). Many 
consumers know to watch out for suspicious emails, 
but we tend to trust text messages sent to our 
smartphones. Always question suspicious texts, 
especially from someone claiming to represent a 
utility. Mitchell EMC will only send you important 
updates via text if you’ve signed up to receive text 
messages. These are just a couple examples of 
trending scams, so it’s important to watch for any 
red flags. 

Here are a few reminders on how to take control 
of the situation when you’ve been targeted by a 
scammer: 

• Take your time. Utility scammers try to create 
a sense of urgency so that you’ll act fast and hand 
over personal information, especially over the 
phone. Take a moment to think about the situation 
before acting. 

• Be suspicious. Scammers typically request 
immediate payments through prepaid debit cards or 
third-party apps. Unusual requests like this should 
raise red flags. Remember, if the request seems 
strange and out of the ordinary, you’re likely being 
targeted by a scammer. 

• Confirm before you act. If you’re contacted by 
someone claiming to represent Mitchell EMC or 
another utility but you’re unsure, just hang up the 
phone and call the utility directly. You can reach us 
at 800-479-6034 to verify the situation. 

Our increasingly connected world provides 
scammers with more opportunities to connect with 
unsuspecting consumers. Be vigilant, and please 
report any utility scams to Mitchell EMC so we can 
let others in our community know. Together, we can 
help prevent our friends and neighbors from being 
victimized.

Abby Berry writes on consumer and cooperative affairs 
for the National Rural Electric Cooperative Association, 
the national trade association representing more than 
900 local electric cooperatives. From growing suburbs 
to remote farming communities, electric co-ops serve 
as engines of economic development for 42 million 
Americans across 56% of the nation’s landscape.



Share & Win!
Send us your favorite quick and easy 

dinner recipes. If your recipe is chosen 
for print, you can win a 

$25 credit 
on your next Mitchell EMC bill.

Send recipes to: Heather Greene, P.O. 
Box 409, Camilla, GA 31730 or email to 

heather.greene@mitchellemc.com.

A Community Partner Since 1937

Submitted By: Jennifer Bruce,
Dougherty County

Ingredients:
2 chicken breast (10 oz), cubed
1 can pineapple tidbits
1/2 cup pineapple juice
1 red bell pepper, sliced
2 TBS soy sauce
2 TBS brown sugar
1 TBS cornstarch
2 cups cooked rice

Directions:
Saute chicken until done. Add red 

bell pepper to the pan. Once tender, add 
pineapple tidbits. In a separate bowl, 
mix pineapple juice, soy sauce, brown 
sugar, and cornstarch. Pour over the 
chicken mixture and bring to a boil until 
thickened. Serve with rice.

Quick Sweet and Sour 
Chicken

WATT’S
COOKING84th Annual Meeting of the Members

Mitchell EMC would like 
to thank our members for 
making our 84th Annual 
Meeting a success on April 
16th. 

Due to the ongoing 
COVID-19 Pandemic and 
on the recommendations 
of public health officials, 
Mitchell EMC held a non-
traditional drive-thru Annual 
Meeting of Members. The 
meeting was a hit with the 
members.  

Members drove through 
the Mitchell EMC’s complex 
to see the new warehouse 
and was excited with the 
easy scan and go process 
we had in place for our 
drive through meeting. 

Members that registered 
through the drive-thru 

registration process were 
automatically entered to 
win some incredible bill 
credits as door prizes! We 
announced our meeting 
and the winners of the 
drawings over their vehicle’s 
radios.  

Listed below are the 
winners from the drawing.
$500.00 Grand prize winner 
was Pam Young.
$400.00 Grand prize winner 
was Pleasant View Church.
$300.00 Grand prize winner 
was James Shumate.

The $100.00 winner for 
bringing in their registration 
card was Christine Thomas.

We also drew twenty 
$100.00 credit winners:
Nancy Williams
Cathy Clayton

Juan Ortiz
Assembly of God
Edward Hillard
Lollie Rogers 
Patricia Edmonds  
Shirahland INC  
James Silas  
Maggie Whitus  
Sanders & Co Community  
Bertha Cobb  
Seketha Silas  
Simmon Butler Sr  
Corine Moultrie  
Patricia Simpson  
Orplee Reed  
Gloria Wheeler  
James Bullard  
Bratreka Troutman  

Congratulations to all 
our winners and making 
Mitchell EMC’s Annual 
Meeting a success!
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power restoration. That said, do leave one light on so you will know when power is restored. If you plan to use a small 

generator, make sure it’s rated to handle the amount of power you will need, and always review the manufacturer’s 

instructions to operate it safely.   

Listen to local news or a NOAA Weather Radio for storm and emergency information, and check Mitchell EMC’s 

Outage app or website for power restoration updates. 

After the storm, avoid downed power lines and walking through flooded areas where power lines could be 

submerged. Allow ample room for utility crews to safely perform their jobs, including on your property. 

Advance planning for severe storms or other emergencies can reduce stress and anxiety caused by the weather 

event and can lessen the impact of the storm’s effects. Sign up for NOAA emergency alerts and warnings, and download 

our Mitchell EMC Outage app to stay abreast of power restoration efforts and other important co-op news and 

information.  

I hope we don’t experience severe storms this summer, but we can never predict Mother Nature’s plans. At 

Mitchell EMC, we recommend that you act today because there is power in planning. From our co-op family to yours, we 

hope you have a safe and wonderful summer.  

 
Abby Berry writes on consumer and cooperative affairs for the National Rural Electric Cooperative Association, the national trade 
association representing more than 900 local electric cooperatives. From growing suburbs to remote farming communities, electric 
co-ops serve as engines of economic development for 42 million Americans across 56% of the nation’s landscape. 
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Use whatever fits best. All the same information. If there is room for it.  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Energy Efficiency
Tip of the Month

During summer months, run large appliances that emit heat (like clothes dryers 
and dishwashers) during the evening when it's cooler. This will minimize indoor 
heat during the day when outdoor temperatures are highest.

Source: www.energy.gov
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drawings over their vehicle’s 
radios.  

Listed below are the 
winners from the drawing.
$500.00 Grand prize winner 
was Pam Young.
$400.00 Grand prize winner 
was Pleasant View Church.
$300.00 Grand prize winner 
was James Shumate.

The $100.00 winner for 
bringing in their registration 
card was Christine Thomas.

We also drew twenty 
$100.00 credit winners:
Nancy Williams
Cathy Clayton

Juan Ortiz
Assembly of God
Edward Hillard
Lollie Rogers 
Patricia Edmonds  
Shirahland INC  
James Silas  
Maggie Whitus  
Sanders & Co Community  
Bertha Cobb  
Seketha Silas  
Simmon Butler Sr  
Corine Moultrie  
Patricia Simpson  
Orplee Reed  
Gloria Wheeler  
James Bullard  
Bratreka Troutman  

Congratulations to all 
our winners and making 
Mitchell EMC’s Annual 
Meeting a success!

7/21

power restoration. That said, do leave one light on so you will know when power is restored. If you plan to use a small 

generator, make sure it’s rated to handle the amount of power you will need, and always review the manufacturer’s 

instructions to operate it safely.   

Listen to local news or a NOAA Weather Radio for storm and emergency information, and check Mitchell EMC’s 

Outage app or website for power restoration updates. 

After the storm, avoid downed power lines and walking through flooded areas where power lines could be 

submerged. Allow ample room for utility crews to safely perform their jobs, including on your property. 

Advance planning for severe storms or other emergencies can reduce stress and anxiety caused by the weather 

event and can lessen the impact of the storm’s effects. Sign up for NOAA emergency alerts and warnings, and download 

our Mitchell EMC Outage app to stay abreast of power restoration efforts and other important co-op news and 

information.  

I hope we don’t experience severe storms this summer, but we can never predict Mother Nature’s plans. At 

Mitchell EMC, we recommend that you act today because there is power in planning. From our co-op family to yours, we 

hope you have a safe and wonderful summer.  

 
Abby Berry writes on consumer and cooperative affairs for the National Rural Electric Cooperative Association, the national trade 
association representing more than 900 local electric cooperatives. From growing suburbs to remote farming communities, electric 
co-ops serve as engines of economic development for 42 million Americans across 56% of the nation’s landscape. 
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Mitchell EMC would like to thank our members for making our 84th Annual Meeting a success on April 16th. Due to the 
ongoing COVID-19 Pandemic and on the recommendations of public health officials, Mitchell EMC held a non-
traditional drive-thru Annual Meeting of Members. The meeting was a hit with the members.  Members drove through the 
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Use whatever fits best. All the same information. If there is room for it.  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Energy Efficiency
Tip of the Month

During summer months, run large appliances that emit heat (like clothes dryers 
and dishwashers) during the evening when it's cooler. This will minimize indoor 
heat during the day when outdoor temperatures are highest.

Source: www.energy.gov
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